Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Executive Committee

May 21, 2021 
Minutes

A meeting of the Executive Committee of the Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority (SARAA or the Authority) was called to order by Mr. Helsel on Friday, May 21, 2021 at 9:16 a.m. via teleconference.  The meeting was conducted by teleconference due to the COVID-19 pandemic, and restrictions imposed by Governor Wolf and the Secretary of Health as a consequence thereof.  Members of the committee present were:




      James Gross

Bill Leonard



      James Helsel

Carolyn Van Newkirk

Also attending were:  Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director), Erik Hume (SARAA Board), Brian Enterline (SARAA Board), Carolyn Van Newkirk (SARAA Board), David Spaulding (Deputy Director, Engineering & Planning), Michael Moskal (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration,) Scott Miller (Deputy Director, Advertising & PR), Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, Information Technology), Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations, Security & Public Safety), and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant).
Minutes:  The minutes of the April 23, 2021 Executive Committee were deemed approved.

Financials & Dashboard (April, 2021):

Mr. Moskal reported that comparative statistics will be from the 2021 budget. Total YTD Revenue is over budget by $182,000, or 3%.  Total Airline Revenue is over budget by $130,000, or 4% YTD.  Parking Revenue is under budget by $78,000, or 6% YTD.  Rental Car Revenue is over budget by $12,000, or 1% YTD.  Overall expenses are $396,000, or 7% under budget YTD.   Personnel expenses are $142,000, or 6.8% below budget YTD.  This is partially due to employee medical claims being down $13,000.  Insurance expenses are $88,000 over budget, or 42%.  Parking expenses are $191,000 or 45% below budget YTD.  When combined with the revenue variance, total parking operations is a net $113,000 over budget YTD.   Net Operating Revenue is $1.9 million YTD, up $500,000 from March.  Capital-Net of grants includes a $1 million dollar receivable for local share grant match draws from CARES Act funds.  After the non-operating revenue and expense, the net variance to budget was $965.  When $2.2 million in CARES Act funding was drawn, the net position is $2.2 million.  The balance in CARES is $2.3 million.  The Debt Coverage Ratio of 1.35 on a 1.25 requirement is due to CARES monies.  On the Sales and Revenue Summary, current period data is grossly skewed from initial Covid stoppages and YTD values compare pre and post comingled data.   The Revenue Per Enplanement (RPE) in 2019 was $23.50 and is currently $28.26.  The Sales Per Enplanement (SPE) in 2019 was $8.45 and is currently $7.67.  Both show that the passengers are spending comparably to pre-pandemic levels and revenues should fully recover with enplanements.   On the Fuel Flowage, Gettysburg Regional Airport had over 1,000 gallons of fuel sold in April.  There were significant activity increases during the past quarter.  On the Accounts Receivable summary, Hertz represents the only significant receivable past due primarily due to their bankruptcy pre-petition balance.   Barbush and Hertz greater than 90-day balances equal approximately 80% of the total 90+ day past due amounts.  Hertz is in bankrupty and Barbush paid $32,000 in May.
Adjournment:  Mr. Helsel adjourned the meeting at 9:25 a.m.
Next Meeting:   Friday, June 25, 2021, 8:00 a.m., David C. McIntosh Boardroom, HIA

Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards

Executive Director

Prepared by Camille Springer
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